#### PROVINCIAL 會長

#### SALESIANS OF DON BOSCO

PROVINCIAL OFFICE



### 鮑思高慈幼會

慈幼會辦事處

Date: 25 June 2012

## Dear Confreres & Members of the Salesian Family,

# **New Provincial**

It is my great pleasure to announce to you that our Rector Major, Very Rev. Fr. Pascual has appointed <u>Fr. Lanfranco Fedrigotti</u> to be our new Provincial, with effect from the date of his swear-in ceremony. Fr. Fedrigotti is the 14<sup>th</sup> Provincial of our Salesian China Province. We offer him our warmest congratulations and fervent prayers. May God grant him abundant graces and good health, so that he may lead the confreres in our province, as well as the whole Salesian Family of our China Province.

Confreres are invited to attend the swear-in prayer meeting scheduled on 11 August (Saturday) 5 p.m. to 6 p.m. at the Salesian House of Studies, in which Fr. Lanfranco will take his oath as the Provincial. The prayer meeting will consist in Vespers, speech and adoration of the Blessed Sacrament. Please join in this event.

May Mary Help of Christians and St. John Bosco, our Founder, bless our new Provincial,



Yours in the Lord

J. Suz am.

Fr. Simon Lam